
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Environment, Councillor Will Rowlands and the Portfolio 

Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety, Councillor Nicholas Bennett, have 
made the following executive decision:  
 
 
TITLE: CAPITAL PROGRAMME MONITORING - QUARTER 3 2023/24 
 

Reference Report: 

Title: CAPITAL PROGRAMME MONITORING - QUARTER 3 2023/24, 13/03/2024 

Environment and Community Services Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
 
Decision: 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and the Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways 
and Road Safety noted and acknowledged the changes agreed by the Executive on 

7th February 2024 with respect to the Environment Portfolio Capital Programme. 
 
Reasons: 

 

At its meeting on 7th February 2024, the Executive considered a report summarising 
the current position on capital expenditure and receipts following the third quarter of 
2023/24 and was asked to agree a revised capital programme for the period 2023/24 

to 2027/28. The ECS Capital Programme Monitoring Report highlighted the changes 
considered by the Executive in respect of the Capital Programme for the Environment 

and Community Services Portfolio. The revised Programme for the ECS Portfolio was 
set out in the report. 
 

The proposed decision was scrutinised by the ECS PDS Committee on 13th March 
2024 and the Committee supported the proposal. 

 

 
 
………………………………………….. 

Councillor Will Rowlands  

Portfolio Holder for Environment 
Councillor Nicholas Bennett 
Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety 
 
TASNIM SHAWKAT 
Director of Corporate Services & Governance 
Bromley Civic Centre 

Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 
Date of Decision:   21 March 2024 

Decision Reference:   ECS 20339 

 



 
 
  


